
Report on celebration of feast of St.Mary Euphrasia Pelletiar  

                                                                                            Date : 24/04/2024 

The feast of St.Mary  Euphrasia Pelletiar is a solemnity to  the Good Shepherd family. It is a  

significant celebration and is dedicated to honour St.Mary Euphrasia Pelletiar founder of the 

Congregation of Our Lady of Charity of the Good Shepherd.  The feast is observed on April 24th each 

year very auspiciously in Good Shepherd Convent Mysore.  

This year it was celebrated very solemnly on 24th April 2024 by the Good  Shepherd Sisters along 

with Partners in Mission, benefactors, friends and staff of the campus in Mysore. The solemn Holy 

Mass was Celebrated by Rev. Fr.Staney D’Almeda, the Parish Priest of St.Joseph’s Cathedral and 

concelebrated by parish cleargy, Priests from Missionaries of Divine Word(SVD ) and Monfort 

fathers.  

 

The life and significance of St.Mary Euphrasia Pelletiar was shared by Sr.Molly Xavier as introduction 

to the Holy Mass. The homily by Rev. Fr.Peter CSsR was truly inspiring. In the homily the preacher 

highlighted that the way mirror reflects the objects so also the life of  every saints  reflects God’s 

image. He said it’s very true with the life of St.Mary Euphrasia and her Zeal for the salvation of 

persons. The choir by Sisters and partners in Mission enhanced the liturgical celebration through 

their melodies singing.  All those participated in the Holy Eucharistic celebration  expressed gratitude 

to God and To  St.Mary Euphrasia Pelletiar for the favors received in their lives.  

 

  

The chapel was filled with fragrance of colourful flowers which added colour to the celebration. The 

parish priest on behalf the concelebrants and the participants wished the Sisters with festive 



greetings and appreciated for the Good works that Sisters do through  various ministries. Followed 

by Holy Mass all joined for the festive meal and Shared the joy of celebration and fellowship.  

 

 

 

Thank you  

Reported by 

Sr.Jancey RGS 


